Executive Board I
ALA Midwinter Meeting
Jan 8, 2011
San Diego, California
Attendees: Marcy Bidney, Colleen Cahill, John Clark (guest),, Greg Marsh (incoming Geotech Chair), Tracey Hughes, Nancy Kandolian, Carol McAuliffe, Mary McInroy, Susan Moore,  Hallie Pritchett, Edith Scarletto, Dan Seldin, Mike Smith, Kathleen Weesies, Kathy Weimer. 
  
  I. Welcome and Introductions
Marcy began the meeting with introductions. 
 II. Minutes were approved as written. 
III. Officer Reports
a. Chair’s Report. (Marcy Bidney) 
The ALA budget is turning around.  Only one week of furloughs was instituted this year and they were able to pay folks back at the end of the year. The big question is what to do about Midwinter, how it should work and what its purpose is. 
- Mary McInroy noted that Midwinter is more informal, with more discussion groups. There was a general discussion about timing the conferences and how they relate to the timing of other conferences like ACRL.
ALA is trying to streamline the program proposal process. Marcy notes that this is a good idea, as she also had difficulty with the process.
Website migration  (Colleen Cahill) The web plug in Java was recently updated, ALA was not prepared for this upgrade and it won’t work with Collage.  In Sept, ALA will upgrade the website tool from Collage to Drupal. Everything will be up by that date and they are staging the process until then. They have sent out error reports based on what is needed for the Drupal upgrade. Basically Colleen has to translate it from http to XML.  Colleen is happy to have help on the website after the transition.  She has not heard anything about training for Drupal yet from ALA. 
b. Vice Chair’s Report (Hallie Pritchett) 
The MAGERT Wiki still seems to be acquiring spam, despite the filters so we will need to talk about migrating the content to ALA Connect. 
MAGERT Listserv
 Hallie notes that it is not used much and each posting seems to receive more notes from people who would like to be removed from the list. She wants to see if we can move things to ALA Connect and check with ALA to see if we are able to clean up the MAGERT-L with our membership list or if it has to be done on their end.
c. Past Chair’s Report (Kathy Weimer) 
The subcommittee is still working on By Laws revisions and should have something soon.
d. Treasurer’s Report. Mike Smith. MAGERT is still doing well. Printing costs for books. Mike is still waiting for the revenue from the book sales to be posted. The Cartoon book is being sold below cost, by .81 cents. Mike notes that any books that were sold at Annual are not in the report.  Kathy has the accounting for the book sales that were cash at annual. There is an overall net gain of $1300. Mike is still waiting for the starting balance from Danielle (ALA). 
e. Secretary’s report (Edith Scarletto)
Please send all reports to Edith by Jan. 31.
V. Committee/ Discussion Group Reports
a. Cataloging and Classification (Susan Moore)
	The group will be meeting to discuss draft of standard cataloging records for maps. 
b. Publications (Kathleen Weesies)
Coordinates: Coordinates is the scholarly journal of MAGERT. David Allen will be stepping down as editor, and the committee sees this as a time for retooling the journal. It is really hard to find, not indexed, hard to sell (paid for by check and through mail only).  Mary McInroy will check with ALA about selling non ALA publications.
c. Education Committee (Carol McAuliffe)
The committee is planning outreach to New Orleans library schools next year; looking into an educational resources website they are working on, using ALA connect for hot topics. They will also discuss Webinars, I-Link, and revisit the core competencies. Carol also mentioned an email from Cynthia Deetz, asking about a one credit courses librarians teach for students (Geoliteracy type class). She also mentioned a discussion about train the trainer classes for us. 
Carol asked for a volunteer to go to the ALA education assembly since it conflicts with our Planning meeting. Kathy Weimer will go in her place.
d. GeoTech (Tracey Hughes) 
Tracey has made some effort to find out about the commitments of members on committees and virtual membership. Some people dropped out due to non response. The committee rewrote its purpose, duties and membership and will discuss it at the meeting. 
e. Federal Spatial Data/ Map Collection Management Discussion Group (Marcy Bidney for Rebecca Lowery)
Rebecca can’t make it to this conference and Marcy will be facilitating the discussion group.
f. ALCTS/MAGERT Map Cataloging Interest Group (Louise Ratliff).
Not attending.
g. Nominations Committee (Kathy Weimer) 
The committee is in discussions, but has no announcements at the moment.
h. Program Planning (Carol McAuliffe) 
The committee will meet today. The title of the program is now There’s a Map for That: Maps and Tools You Haven’t Heard About. We will have seven different resources with 3 categories: static, interactive, and make a map. RUSA, PLA will cosponsor, as long as no money involved. GODORT is still talking about cosponsoring. 
i. By Laws (Kathy Weimer)
The committee is meeting tomorrow and is very close to finishing the revisions.  
VI. Liaison reports will be included in baseline.
The Freedom to Read liaison, Susan Moore, is at the end of her term. We will need to find another volunteer for this position.
Marcy will look into it and will review our liaison representation. 
a. Rare Books and Manuscripts (Nancy Kandolian)
The Rare Books and Manuscripts Section (RBMS) will have its 2011 preconference in Baton Rouge, with the theme “In the Hurricane’s Eye: Challenges of Collecting in the 21st Century.”  For more info, see http://www.rbms.info/conferences/index.shtml#preconference2011. The RBMS 2011 conference program (as distinct from the pre-conference), which is usually scheduled for Sunday afternoon, will be a moderated conversation format with the title "You Can't Always Get What You Want (But If You Try Sometimes You Might Find You Get What You Need):  Special Collections in Tough Economic Times."  Jennifer Schaffner (OCLC Research) will moderate. Panelists will be Richard Oram (Harry Ransom Center, University of Texas at Austin), Kris Kiesling (University of Minnesota), and Ellen Dunlap (American Antiquarian Society).  
An audio recording of the 2010 RBMS conference program, “To Catch a Thief: Cataloging and the Security of Special Collections,” is now available via the web.  Go to http://www.rbms.info/conferences/conf-docs/2010/index.shtml. As mentioned in a previous report, RBMS has introduced regional workshops to try to bring successful programs from their past preconferences to a wider audience.  There was one in Indiana in October on cataloging Latin materials, and there’s going to be one in February at Berkeley on building collections and relationships with dealers.  For more information on the Berkeley workshop, see http://www.ala.org/ala/mgrps/divs/acrl/events/ALA_print_layout_1_615020_615020.cfm.
Your MAGERT liaison with RBMS continues to serve on the editorial group of the RBMS Bibliographic Standards Committee which is working to create a manual for cataloging rare cartographic materials (Descriptive Cataloging of Rare Materials (Cartographic)).  To see the workings and progress of this editorial group, go to http://dcrmc.pbworks.com.
b. WAML  (Katherine Rankin)
WAML did not hold a meeting in fall 2010 because no one volunteered to host a meeting.  The WAML spring 2011 meeting will be held in Vancouver, British Columbia, on May 18-21st.  Tim Ross of the University of British Columbia is the host for that meeting.  The fall 2011 meeting will be a joint meeting with the Western Historical Association.  That meeting will be held in Oakland, California, on October 13-16th.  The meeting organizers are Tamsen Hert, Cynthia Moriconi, and Mike Smith.   
VII. Old Business. 
a. Marketing and Fundraising position. 
We have still not found someone willing to take on the new Marketing and Fundraising position for MAGERT. There was a discussion of how to fill the position or redistribute the position. It seems to fall within the Membership Committee to organize Marketing. This is a good opportunity for virtual members. Nancy asked if the Emerging Leaders might be asked to do this. Marcy will check to see if we should change Membership to Membership and Marketing or if we can just change the charge of the Membership Committee to include marketing. Roger will put out a call for people on the Membership Committee to help with this and contact the one emerging leader who might be a virtual member to see if he/she is interested. 
Fundraising.  We seem to be contacting the same vendors over the past several years for fundraising. We had discussed that we might not contact them every year. Right now, the Chair, Vice Chair and Past Chair will come up with fundraising guidelines and bring them to the Annual Meeting. 
Kathleen asked who should clear the text and locations for press releases for upcoming publications. The Chair, Vice Chair and Past chair agreed that as the Publications Committee chair you are an official voice for MAGERT, so it is fine to do this. The Chair should be copied on all press releases to remain informed. 
b. Name Change. 
The idea of a MAGERT name change was discussed back in Boston, Jan. 2010. The online discussion came to a halt and no decision was made. 
Hallie Pritchett moves to change the name of MAGERT. 
Second, by Tracey Hughes.
Discussion, none.
Vote on the motion: All in favor, voice vote. No opposing, one abstaining.
Motion to change name is approved.
Tracey suggests that the name of the Map and Geography Round Table (keeping the acronym), be changed to Map and GIS Round Table.
Second by Colleen Cahill.
There was some discussion of using GIS or Geospatial. Kathy noted that GIS is software and data, while Geographic Information is any format. Map and Geographic Information Round Table was suggested. There was a suggestion for using a digital format identifier.
The buzz for Government was Geospatial for a while, Geospatial information was suggested.
GIS or Geospatial Information; Geographic Information; Geospatial; MAGIRT was discussed.
Friendly amendment: Hallie Pritchett offers to amend her motion to MAP and Geospatial Information Round Table with the acronym MAGIRT
Tracey accepted the amendment. As second, Coleen approves.
No discussion. Nancy asked how this can be discussed with the membership.
Motion: To change the name of the Map and Geography Round Table to with Friendly amendment: Hallie Pritchett amended the motion to MAP and Geospatial Information Round Table MAGIRT.
Vote: 10 for
Against; 0, abstaining 1
Motion passes. 
c. Emerging Leaders
We have already addressed many of the recommendations from the report, including a Facebook page. There are many suggestions on improving webpage but Colleen is waiting for the change to Drupal to address most of them. 
As for collaborating with other groups for programs, we have been working on this, and will continue to address it for the Annual conference in New Orleans.
Carol notes that RUSA, the history section, is having a map related program. It might be the same program at which Kathleen and Marcy are speaking. 
Marcy encouraged everyone to think about how the committees can implement the suggestions in the report. Think outside the box. Think outside the scope of committee, and if it needs to change. 
There was a question about who is responsible for the Facebook page? Carol has taken that on in general but all on the Executive Board are encouraged to post. Be sure to link to baseline when it comes out.  
d. Other business
We had previously talked about going to state conference and talking about MAGERT. Folks are welcome to pursue this as a personal initiative, if you have one that you go to. Make yourself known as a MAGERT person and mention it when you do proposals or presentations. 
Motion to adjourn Hallie Pritchett. 9:53am.


